POULTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THE 8th OCTOBER 2018 AT 7 PM

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Chris Davies



Phil Heneghan 



Mike Willis



Andy Young



Barry Thomas



Shaun Parsons (County Councillor)



Heather Harris (Clerk)

3 members of the public attended the meeting.

1. Apologies for absence.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Fowles.

2. Approval of Minutes.
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 16th July 2018 were approved and signed.  Cllr. Young asked if the cheque for the Village Hall rent had now cleared and the Clerk confirmed that it had.
3. County Councillor’s Report.
The County Councillor said that he had nothing to report.

The Chairman advised him that work to the brook needed to be completed to stop the silt building up and protect the bank.  The Chairman said that Gloucestershire Highways had taken on this work last year and said that under the bridge is the responsibility of Gloucestershire Highways whereas the rest of the brook is the responsibility of the Environment Agency.  The Chairman said he would email the County Councillor regarding the issue.  

4. Financial Report.
Payments received in the Current Account:

Cotswold District Council (Precept)
£1,750

Payments made from the Current Account:

HRMC (PAYE)
£128

Clerk’s Wages (April-October) £512.75

Balances:
Current Account
£2,270.27

Deposit Account 
£8,185.66

Graveyard Account
£3,000.41

5. Englands.

A meeting to discuss communication issues will be arranged with the Management Committee of the Cricket Club.  Issues regarding finances and extensions to the Licensing need to be addressed.  Accounts should be made available to the Poulton Playing Field & Allotment Charity and seen by the Parish Council who appoints the Trustees.  The pavilion has been used for events in excess of the permitted number and notice has been given only a week in advance rather than permission being sought in advance from the Trustees.  Monies received from weddings and bar profits have not been accounted for.  No contribution was received for the fete and little involvement from the Cricket Club for the event.
The Clerk was asked to confirm the dates for re-election of the Trustees for the Poulton Playing Field & Allotment Charity.

6. Village Graveyard.

Cllr. Young and Roger Randall met with Julian Jackson (landowner) to discuss the location of the new cemetery.  Mr Jackson suggested two possible sites, one being behind the barns at Ranbury and the corner of Lot Lane.  The Councillors discussed each of these sites to access their suitability.  It was felt that Lot Lane had many issues with drainage and Ranbury Barns has access difficulties.  Both sites were felt to be unsuitable for the purpose.  The issue will be discussed further with Mr Jackson.

7. War memorial.

A £100 grant from CDC from the WW1 centenary pot has been applied for.  Cllr. Fowles is hoping to raise the rest by selling the book to new members of the village and had raised £50 to date

8. District Councillor’s Report.

The District Councillor was unable to attend the meeting but sent the following report:

Please accept my apologies re tonight’s meeting but I am away.

I confirm the following:

1. The Bell lane application withdrawn by the applicant after the officer indicted that he would be recommending refusal. When this happens the relevant files are removed by the CDC planning officers. Informally the applicant has indicated that he may resubmit an application for fewer dwellings.

2. The panelled fence has been removed on Rose cottage London Road to reveal a wire fence and laurel hedge behind. Unfortunately when I last looked the original gate was still in situ.

3. The War memorial restoration final works required for 100th anniversary of end of the war. I have written to you all separately on this subject informing you that the £200.00 is being raised through a combination of new residents who have moved since 2014, buying the Lest we forget book and a CDC grant I have applied for. Can the PC commission the works ASAP? Could Heather put in the minutes and on the website that there a few copies (30) of the book remaining available for purchase which I have for safekeeping. Any surplus over the £200; could it be held for future works.

4. Village Hall and the ‘Shop on the Green’. Phil will hopefully update you on the position re the project which is going ahead with the Shop committee which will all be confirmed at the village meeting on Thursday 11th October.

5. In Cirencester at CDC, I confirm that the local plan was signed off on 3rd August and that we now working on the supplementary planning document which will be a joint venture between the District and Town Council. The first key event will be the holding of a conference on the future of Cirencester. Last week’s local paper painted a very gloomy picture of the state of Cirencester insisting that the Forum car park was being sold which it is not. 

6. The Council leader Mark Annett resigned last week on the grounds of ill health. He suffered an aneurism of the sort in Feb this year and nearly died hence his decision to step down. We will be electing a new leader later this month.

7. Last but no means least, the We remember 1918 human poppy event is taking place in Cirencester on the afternoon of 11th November. The launch event to explain all the activities for the day is taking place on 16th October at the Barn Theatre to which the PC is invited.

Regarding item 4, the Councillors thanked Cllr. Heneghan for all the work he had put in to the Village Hall Committee over many years and noted that the temporary Chairman was now David Fowles.  
Regarding item 2, the Clerk was asked to once again email the Enforcement Officer regarding the fence at Rose Cottage.

9. Any Other Business.

The planning application for the development on the field opposite Ashbrook Lane has been withdrawn for the time being.  This area had been identified as land to protect the appearance of the village from the Conservation Area.

Mr Deane said that water had been running from the barn adjacent to the shop and had been reported to Thames Water.  The Chairman said that clear water had been running along the public footpath by the Old New Inn since July and had also been reported but no action had yet been taken.

The meeting closed at 8.40 pm.
